
Compliments, Complaints and Suggestions 
 
“Providers must put in place a written procedure for dealing with concerns and 
complaints from parents and/or carers, and must keep a written record of any 
complaints, and their outcome”. (EYFS statutory guidance, April 2017) 
 
We believe children and parents/carers are entitled to expect courteous, prompt and 
careful attention to their needs and wishes in order for us to provide the best quality 
provision possible. It is useful to keep records of any compliments, concerns and 
complaints that the nursery receives. 
 
We aim to be fair, open and honest in giving all complaints and concerns due 
consideration and to resolve these where possible through dialogue and mutual 
understanding. 
 
The objective of this policy is to deal effectively with complaints, concerns and 
compliments by putting the interests and welfare of our children above all else.  

Compliments 

 
We welcome and value any compliments we receive from parents/carers and other 
parties. Whether offered verbally or in writing, we keep a record of the positive 
comments we receive. Compliments are encouraging for staff and help us to build on 
our successes for the future benefit of the children. 
 

Complaints and Concerns 

 
We are committed to providing a high quality service and building positive 
relationships with parents/carers, but understand that sometimes concerns and 
complaints can arise. Concerns and complaints are respected, valued and 
appropriately responded to. We want to know about any aspect of the service we 
provide that may be a cause for concern or unhappiness and we will always do our 
best to resolve any concerns and complaints.  
 
All concerns and complaints will be dealt with sensitively and confidentially. If 
required, a private meeting will be arranged to discuss these and help to determine 
how best the matter can be dealt with and the timescale for doing so. 
 
We will retain for seven years a written record of all concerns and complaints and 
how they were resolved.  
 

 

General complaints/concerns procedure 

 



Any parent/carer, member of staff, or visitor who wishes to raise a concern or make 
a complaint about our services, the conduct of a member of staff, or something they 
may have seen or heard, can do so by following these procedures:  
 

 Initially speak with the room leader in your child’s room. 

 If still dissatisfied or unhappy to do this for any reason, make an 
appointment to meet with the manager. 

 If someone wants to make a formal complaint, this must be put in writing 
and addressed to the manager. This will be acknowledged immediately 
and responded to in the shortest possible time. 

 
The level of action and any investigation will be relevant to the nature of the 
concern/complaint. In the case of no satisfactory resolution being found Ofsted 
should be contacted. The Ofsted complaints number and address will be clearly 
displayed in the entrance area of the nursery for parents/carers to use. 
 

Suggestions 

 
Our intention is to work in partnership with parents/carers and the community. We 
therefore welcome suggestions on how we can improve our nursery standards. 
 
A parent who wishes to make a suggestion should put this in writing in the Nursery 
“Comments/Suggestions” box which is located on the table below the information 
board when entering the nursery. All suggestions received will be considered by the 
Nursery Manager and a formal response will be made to the family.  We will 
endeavour to incorporate all practical suggestions into the daily life of the nursery 
 


